
 

October 2012 

Nobles, 

Well now that we all have eaten our weight in turkey, it’s time 
to get down to business. As my year a President is winding 
down there is still lots to do. I still have not seen a lot of the 
nobles attend our meeting let’s all make a call and get 
someone out that we have not seen for a while. We need to 
get active and get our new nobles excited about being a 
Shriner. 

We had a very good meeting last month with Dean Botcher 
as our guest. He gave us a presentation on the Masonic Chip 
Program and Noble Grant Poulin and I presented a cheque to 
him for sponsoring one of their events. Again thank you to all 
the Nobles who attended. 

I attended the Potentates ball in Winnipeg and watched Noble 
Rick Maloney and Noble Mike Lenarden Go through the 
ceremonial and a good time was had by all. I also presented 
a cheque to the Khartum transportation fund and Illustrious 
Sir was very pleased and commented on how hard we work 
in Thunder Bay. Thanks to all that worked very hard to raise 
this money. 

Please take the time to read this month’s bulletin as there is a 
lot going on. One thing in particular: On October 18th at 1pm 
we are presenting our final cheque to George Jefferies 
children Center. I urge as many Nobles to attend as possible; 
the more fezzes present the better. 

In closing remember why we are here, 
We are here for the kids!! So let’s get active!!! 

President of the Lakehead Shrine Club,  
Noble Tony Biscardi 

 


